From: David Crowley

Sent: Friday, September 24, 2021 10:27 AM

To: Greg Beros <u>greg@gregberos.com</u>; Carmine Perrelli <u>carmine.perrelli@richmondhill.ca</u>; David West <u>david.west@richmondhill.ca</u>; Tom Muench <u>tom.muench@richmondhill.ca</u>; Karen Cilevitz <u>karen.cilevitz@richmondhill.ca</u>; Clerks Richmondhill <u>clerks@richmondhill.ca</u>; Joe DiPaola <u>joe.dipaola@richmondhill.ca</u>; Godwin Chan <u>godwin.chan@richmondhill.ca</u>; J. LI; Castro Liu castro.liu@richmondhill.ca

Cc: Chow Marie; kidambiraj; Pat Pollock; marj; michael.parsa; arnoldschwisberg; Aldo Dolcetti; Sherry Zhang; Jason Cherniak; Carol Davidson; Noor Javed; Wei Hua; Dan Terzievski dan.terzievski@richmondhill.ca; swang; Patrick Lee patrick.lee@richmondhill.ca; bjmoore; Gary Zikovitz; Daisy.wai; Simon Cui; Yoyo Yan; wbleek; Tim Tucci; Alex Wong; Village Core Residents Association; Kelvin Kwan kelvin.kwan@richmondhill.ca

Subject: Re: Please Allow Residents to Vote for A Better Richmond Hill!

Thank you John for your presentation to council and for your continued efforts on behalf of the citizens of Richmond Hill.

I have to agree that we all need to get involved in the election of a new mayor and in working to get new council members elected who will represent the residents (rather than the interests of nonresidents).

The idea of having the current council select the new mayor should be a none-starter.

Yours truly,

David Crowley
48 Greenbelt Cres.
Richmond Hill, ON
L4C5R8
----- Original Message -----From: "J. LI"

Date: September 23, 2021 at 11:40 AM

Clerk,

This is my speech at the council meeting yesterday. Please include it in the council meeting minutes. Thank you.

Regards,

John Li

Good Morning Acting Mayor and the Council,

Today, I am speaking On Behalf of the **Richmond Hill Umbrella Residents Group** (RHURG) to Express our Concerns about the current Embarrassing situation of City Council.

Since the former mayor Dave Barrow took sick leave, Richmond Hill Council has struggled to function. In order to compete for the seat of the mayor or acting mayor, <u>Councillors have disrupted proceedings and attacked each other during public meetings</u>, which many residents find Disgusting. The interests of residents and basic professional ethics have been completely ignored; **Our residents Have Had ENOUGH!** Here is our Statement:

- **1.** The mayor is the mayor of all Richmond Hill residents. The position is Not a Commodity for any of you to bargain with. Regardless of whether the vacant mayor's seat is filled through a by-election or by appointment, **Residents MUST be allowed to participate.**
- 2. The use of a lottery to select the mayor is **an INSULT to democracy** and **an INSULT** to the 200,000 residents of Richmond Hill
- 3. In order for the residents of Richmond Hill to exercise **their constitutional rights**, we require the mayor to be elected through a by-election and **Allow Online Voting** for this by-election.

Democratic government is Not Negotiable in Canada. All members of Council must remember they were elected to serve the Best Interests of RH Residents. We can afford a cup of coffee per resident to vote for A Better Richmond Hill. Please allow residents to vote for A Better Richmond Hill!

Thank you

John Li, on behalf of

Richmond Hill Umbrella Residents Group